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MINUTES
Chassell Township
Planning Commission Meeting

Dated: December 5, 2019
Chassell Fire Hall

Call to Order 7:06. Attendance: Brian Waters, Keith Meyers (via phone), Dale Peterson,
Peter Torola, Doug Hamar, Dan Palosaari (arrived 7:15)

Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of the Agenda Brian moves to approve, Doug seconds. All aye

Reading and Approval of the Minutes. Dale moves to accept the minutes with
corrections supported by Brian. All aye. Discussed that Brian will send out minutes prior
to meeting so the committee can review prior to the meeting.

Public Comments

a.

b.
c.

Resident present to stated opposition to the construction of the Dollar
General.

Resident had flyers for the Old Fashion Christmas in Chassell to display.
Pete Torola will be conducting a training session at Stanton Township on
January 14 from 9-12 pm, Transportation Asset Management for Local
Officials.

Jeff Ratcliffe-Executive Director, KEDA-comments on the General Store- our
current zoning ordinance we don't have the ability to manage or set
parameters on where a business can build. He suggests sitting down with
company to work on “elements” that might fit better with our downtown area
business district. For example: color scheme, signage, landscaping. Resident
questioned why there was no Public Hearing for the building permit. :}aek-f)_(ﬂ
commented that our ordinance as it is now is a, “use permitted by right”. No
public hearing/comments are required for permit. The township should seek
legal counsel if they want to have a building moratorium.

Matt Torreano DNR rail-trail status- DNR is working with UPEA on design
completion by mid-February/early March for 25 of the 30 different sites
(culverts) affected by Father's Day storm. DNR is still working with MDOT to
get the Pilgrim River Bridge (Portage Twp.) repaired. Future rail use vs
pedestrian use is still to be determined. Peepsock Creek (Portage Twp.)-by
former Superior Rental & Sales will have new culvert installed by MDOT. Big
issue is private culverts downstream and:[}l? nowing where water goes. He
estimates the trail will be open in 2 years. Ratcliffe suggested we
contact our legislators to raise awareness and generate more funds. Keith
Meyers will contact former colleague about possible federal funds. Matt
suggests that a Recreation Authority be formed so grants can be applied for.






